
[image: image1.png]



[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]



Minutes from meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & 

Gun Club -  Dec 17, 2009. Fellow Sportsmen & 

Sportswomen, *Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The SCCA meeting was called to order by SCCA President, Raymond Zeh.  At 7:10 PM with 23 in attendances and only 8 clubs represented. Ray led the pledge of allegiance to the American Flag. A motion to accept the December’s Treasure report was made by Carl Stefanik, second by Duke Mann. A motion was made by Willi Karlau , second by Duke Mann to accept November’s newsletter. A vote of the SCCA members approved both reports.


Outstanding Bill: With the approval of the treasurer’s report checks will be sent out for annual dues of $150 for (CANY) Conservation Alliance of New York, Inc., a $100 check in memory of Shirley LaBadia  to Schoharie County Hospice, a deposit for the Schoharie County Sunshine Fair of $340 and  $200 for our annual dues for New York State Conservation Council. Still need to purchase Microsoft word (student version) software for SCCA’s laptop.

Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: Received one application to date.  This will be reviewed and the student will be interviewed. Kevin Berner  put a dead line of Dec 10 as the cutoff for acceptance.  

By-laws: With only eight clubs represented it was felt that the vote on the SCCA by-laws should be postponed for another month or so. The SCCA October newsletter did show the proposed changes of the By-laws, which several discussions have taken place over the last six or seven SCCA meetings. 
Election of Officers: Elections were not held because of the low turn out.  Newsletter envelopes with postage were given to Krysten Zummo and Kristen Coalkey, two SUNY Cobleskill college students who have offered to help out with monthly newsletters for now.  Mike Zeh will continue to help the students writing the newsletter with the girls doing the labeling, stuffing envelopes, making copies and mailing out the newsletter. Hopefully this will only be a temporary thing with the elections coming up.  Maybe someone from the Association will step forward and take over the Secretary workload. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. 

Venison Donation Program: There were 20 deer donated (900 lbs) as of 01/08/2010. This is down about 50% from last year. The drawing for all those who donate a whole deer were entered in a raffle with the winner receiving a Black Powder Rifle donated by Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited. The winner of the drawing was Robert Troidl from Middleburgh. Willi Karlu, the POC, has been picking up the frozen packages of meat and delivering then to local food pantries throughout the county. Thanks again to Bleau’s Deer Processing, Gallupville and Marlow’s Meat Processing, Howe’s Cave, who have been helping with the butchering for the last several years.

Antler Restriction Meeting: There will be a meeting of county sportsmen delegates on January 21st at the Stanford NYS DEC office – 10:00AM. 
Update on SCCA Worksheet - Carl Stefanik has been working on updating all SCCA association clubs’ information so we can use it to update the SCCA website. He has almost got it completed. 

Ice Fishing @Franklin Vly:  During the month of February there will be three to four Saturday ice fishing derbies. Feb 6 the SCCA will host starting at 7:00 AM until 2:00 PM Adults $5.00 registration, youths up to age 14 are free.  Prizes for kids.  Payout every two hours after 8AM. Payout  $10 for largest fish of the day.  On Feb 13th The West Fulton Rod & Gun Club will host the derby, Feb 20th The SUNY Cobleskill College student will host and the last Saturday the derby will be hosted by the Town of Brome. Received $200 from Local 157 Labors Union, Schenectady to help cover cost of prizes for youths. They have done this for several years supporting our ice fishing derbies.  

SCCA Dues are due in January 2010.  Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website.  

Fishing Access in Esperance: On January 9th with temperatures at 4 degrees above zero, Dick Price, Angelo Porfirio, Dave Wood, Doug Handy and Earl an Wormer help with removing the shingles off the roof and sides of the house which will be used for firemen practice. Gordon Emerson was there to take some pictures. Phil Skowfoe Sr. dropped off a dumpster for easier removal from site. This house is located on a piece of property which will be turned over to NYS DEC for a fishing access point to the Schoharie Creek.  
Sportsmen & Outdoor Recreation Legislative Awareness Day: On January 12, Dave Wood, Bill Nelson, Bob Britton, Willy Karlau and Angelo Porfirio attended meetings with our local Legislators: Assemblyman Bill Magee, Senator Jim Seward, Assemblyman Pete Lopez and Assemblyman George Amedore. There are more than 1.2 million resident sports men & women in New York State. Hunting, fishing and trapping activities contribute more than $6.22 billion to the State’s economy annually. Snowmobiling is a billion dollar industry for the State with over 100,000 sledders on the trails each year.  1.9 million New York citizens participate in ATV recreation, which is economically vital to many regions of the State. 

Stand Up For Your Rights –Here are some ways to support gun owners’ rights and outdoor activities in NYS: Keep Informed – Sign up for Sportsmen’s Alerts today either from the NRA, NYSCC, CANY, NYSPRA or contact your local Assembly member or Senator representative. Write Your Elected Official – Sending letters, faxes and e-mails to elected officials at all levels of government builds awareness for sportsmen’s rights. Send Letters To The Editor – Letters to the editor are a highly effective way to share your views and publicly make the case for sportsmen’s rights and most daily and weekly newspapers welcome such letters. Call Talk Radio – National, regional and local talk radio programs are a terrific way to ensure the voice of sportsmen, your voicxe, is heard loud and clear in the corridors of power.      

 
Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – The next meeting will be held on February 24 at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  The State Board meeting will be held on March 25th & 26th in Albany.Recieved a letter from Gene Kelly, Regional 4 Director, which stated the appointment process is administered by the respective counties; the Departments position remains the same as it was when visited in 2008.  The question of term limits is an issue better left to the counties who are served by the members, and we will continue to work with the members appointed by the counties, regardless of their longevity.  As Chairman of the NYS FWMB, Mike Zeh did attend a meeting in Albany with Commissioner Grannis on January 14th along with several other delegates of different sporting groups.  I will try to give a detailed report in next month’s SCCA newsletter.   
NYS DEC Many of you likely attended our public meetings on deer management this past fall, and hopefully all of you took the opportunity to  submit comments on your priorities for deer management and deer hunting.  A summary of the deer meetings and public input is now available at http://www.dec.ny.gov/animals/57795.html   

This page includes:  (1) the priority topics identified by hunters and others with an interest in deer management, 

(2) DEC's next steps, (3) a summary of the public input, and (4) answers to several questions that were frequently asked at the meetings.

 
CANY - Brief Notes on the December 19,2009 Board Meeting of the Conservation Alliance of New York, Inc. Meeting started at 10AM at the Knight’s Inn, Frankfort, NY with 10 board members present.  Items discussed were:

1. Junior Members, age 17 and under, no longer have to pay a membership fee and will receive the CANY newsletter by email only.

2. Designs for the proposed revisions to the CANY decal (not the patch) were circulated and discussed.  The website www.canyus.org will appear on the decal.

3. Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $8900.

4. It was agreed to purchase two more banners, each 6’ long, for promotional events.  One will emphasize “youth”.

5. CANY will set up and man a booth/table at the January 12, 2010 Sportsmen’s Outreach Day at the State Legislature.  Organized by the NYS Rifle and Pistol Association and Assemblyman Brian Kolb, it will focus on the 2nd Amendment issue of gun rights.  CANY President Molyneaux asked each regional representative to submit their reports as soon as possible so they can be included in an updated CANY newsletter “One Voice” to be handed out at the January 12th event. 

6. Letters to renew membership in CANY for 2010 had been mailed out.

7. CANY’s Venison Donation program was discussed along with the success of the Delaware-Otsego program.  It was reported that Al Bowers of Otsego County would put on a program for various counties if there was enough interest.  He would walk those in attendance through a successful program.  February was suggested with no specific time or date set. 

8. The Board set the tentative 2010 meeting schedule as follows:  Jan 23, Feb 27, Annual Meeting Mar 20 (Legislative visit on Mar 16), Apr 6, May 8 (at Camp Zerbe, Oswego County), no June or July meetings, Aug 25, Sept 18, Oct 24 (telephone), no Nov meeting, and Dec 18. 

9. There was some discussion about a written response to Dan Platt’s Region 3 report in the Summer 2009 issue of “One Voice” concerning antler restrictions.  The writer, who appeared to be in favor of restrictions, took exception to the Mr. Platt’s opinions.  The board members felt the article was neutral in mentioning the positives and negatives of the antler restriction program. 

10. George Franke, from Norwich, Legislative Director of the Adirondack-Catskill Chapter of the Safari Club International, was a guest and spoke about the ACSCI and their programs.  There are five SCI chapters in NY State and support activities similar to CANY.  He mentioned how much of their support comes from fundraisers.  Mutual support of legislation such as lowering the age for youth bowhunting from 14 to 12 and crossbow hunting for seniors was mentioned. 

11. Some regional representatives present gave their reports. 

The meeting adjourned about 3PM.

Sportsmen need to show their strength By Dick Nelson

Published: Tuesday, January 5, 2010 2:13 AM EST

Excuse me if I seem a bit agitated, but every time I hear a hunter, fisherman, trapper or gun enthusiast say he or she doesn’t have time to get involved in the politics of their sport, I want to puke. It’s getting to the point that if the majority of the people who read this column don’t want to take a stand on outdoor issues, then why should I?  I could just as easily write “Me and Joe” stories, or, like some of my colleagues, devote this space to evaluating hunting and fishing products.  I mean if hunters, fishermen, trappers and gunowners refuse to help themselves, why should I argue on their behalf?  Why? I’ll tell you why. Because I care, even if some of you don’t.  I really don’t understand why sportsmen allow themselves to be intimidated by anti-gun zealots, animal rights groups and preservationists, each of whom would take away our inherited right to hunt, fish and trap — beginning with the dismantling of our inalienable Second Amendment right to keep and bear arms — and not do anything about it.  For more than 50 years sportsmen have been told that unless they wake up and get involved in the political process, they’re going to lose their opportunity to hunt, fish, trap and shoot.  Well I’m here to tell you that loss is closer than you think, and it’s no longer enough to make monetary contributions to state and national organizations.  While organizations such as the National Rifle Association (NRA), the New York State Rifle and Pistol Association (NYRPA), the New York State Conservation Council, the Conservation Alliance of New York and other pro hunting, fishing, trapping and shooting groups, will always speak on your behalf, there are times when you have to speak up for yourself.  It’s time all legislators who are opposed to gun ownership and/or legalized hunting, fishing and trapping, understand that sportsmen are strong enough to vote them in or out of office, and the time to show that unity and strength is on January 12.  That’s when the state Assembly Minority Conference’s will hold its first annual Sportsmen and Outdoor Recreation Legislative Awareness Day, in the “Well” of the Legislative Office Building in Albany from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.  

Both State Minority Leader Brian Kolb (R-Rochester) and NYSRPA president Tom King is hoping the event will draw 5,000 or more people, and have enlisted the aid of NRA Executive Vice President Wayne LaPierre and Dr. Larry Rudolph, president of Safari Club International to help make that happen.

That’s all well and good; but the million or so New York gunowners and other sportsmen shouldn’t need a national figure to get them to attend. The fact that more than a dozen anti-gun bills will be introduced this year should be reason enough. But as King told me on Sunday, New York’s hunters and gunowners have become too complacent, and probably won’t realize it’s to late until someone comes knocking at their door to confiscate their guns.  

The language states that ranges will not be permitted within 900 feet of a property boundary, public trail or park, public or private road, public right-of-way, or publicly maintained road.  Hours of operation will be limited to 9 a.m. – 6 p.m., with the opening time pushed back to noon on Sundays and state and federal holidays.

Eastern Sports & Outdoors Show 

To our friends and readers of Outdoors Magazine, if you have never been to the Eastern Sports & Outdoors Show you have no idea what your are missing. The Largest Consumer Outdoors Show in the US has more outdoor gear, outfitters, charters and industry experts than you could ever imagine. The Eastern Sports & Outdoors Show offers more show specials and has hunting & fishing gear at all price points to fit everyone's budget.  Plus, check out the line-up of Expert Guests including The Benoits, Jim Shockey, Michael Waddell, Lee & Tiffany Lakosky, Stan Potts, Bob Clouser, Aaron Martin, Ralph & Vicki Cianciarulo, Chuck Adams, and Mark Menendez, just to name a few. Buy your tickets online now and get a discount off the price at the gate and get in fast through the Red Carpet Entrance.

Additional information, contact: Chris O'Hara - Event Director - February 6-14, 2010

717-368-7487 or call 1-800-499-0447  -  www.easternsportshow.com

SUNY Cobleskill: The 2010 National Conference will be in Snowbird, Utah. The Wildlife Festival will be held on April 24th and will be located at the Ski Lodge.
Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. There will be a Snowmobile Safety course offered for anyone who needs one.  This course will be held at the Summit Conservation Club. 

 
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Members are currently maintaining trails from all the sleds. Meetings at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, The 2nd Thursday of every month.@ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The Smith’s Reservoir was stocked with 6” – 9” trout this past fall. The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet will be coming soon. GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat. Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Currently cleaning trails. Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older). CLEARWATER CHAPTER TROUT UNLIMITED ANNUAL CONSERVATION BANQUET – March 6, 2010 - The 37th Conservation Banquet will be held at the Best Western Sovereign Hotel, 1228 Western Ave, Albany, NY on Saturday March 6, 2010. There will be a Cash Bar from 4:00 to 6:00 pm. Hors d’ oeuvres will be available at 5:00 and dinner to follow at 6:00. Following dinner there will be the presentation of awards and the auctions and raffles. The cost of a banquet ticket will be $35. Meal choices are noted below on the Banquet Reservation slip. Reservations will be accepted until February 24, 2010, and can be mailed to Douglas Howard as noted on the reservation slip. During the cocktail time and dinner you will have an opportunity to checkout the silent and live auction items and purchase bucket raffle tickets, special raffle tickets and raffle tickets on the Hornbeck 10 ft 8”, 12 lb. Canoe. There will be many fishing and fly fishing items such as an Orvis 9 ft., 4 piece, 6 wt., fly rod;; and a fly rod made by our long time supporter John Prokorym. There will also be items of interest for those that do not fish. If you would like to make a donation for the raffles or auction contact Bill Cosgrove at poppycoz@aol.com or 766-2405. Please note that there is a place for an email address on the reservation and canoe raffle slips. Be assured that anyone providing an e-mail address will only be contacted regarding Clearwater Chapter information and that our e-mail list will not be provided to anyone else. 

Banquet Reservation 

Name_____________________________Address_________________________________________________ 

E-mail address____________________________________ Phone________________ 

Stuffed Chicken Breast Bourbon Glazed Roast Sirloin 

Meal choice & quantity- with SageDressing _____ Salmon____ of Beef______ 

Number of meals X $35.00=____________________________________________ 

__ I cannot attend but would like to make a donation of $_____ to the Clearwater T.U. Conservation Fund. 

Make check payable to Clearwater T.U. Send reservation form with payment to: 

Douglas C.Howard, 38 Velina Dr, Burnt Hills, NY 12027. 

Canoe Raffle Ticket Request  ($5.00 per ticket, book of 5 for $20.00) 

Name______________________________Address________________________________________________ 

E-mail address________________________________Phone_____________________ 

Send money and number of tickets to Stan Duncan, 7 Huckleberry Lane, Ballston Lake, NY 12019. 

Tickets will be entered into drawing at banquet.


Whitetails Unlimited:  The next banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on the first Monday in March and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  Nominations for officers will be taken from the floor.  Elections will be held in April, committee appointments will be completed and in June, we will order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Up coming club outings include Jan 18th Grand Gorge/Stamford Rail-Trail using snowshoe/x-country ski, call Carol Traver 295-8039 for info. Jan 23rd Snowshoe/Hike @ Max V. Shaul State Park – 3 mile, call Clarence Putman 607-538-9569 for info. Feb 13th Leader’s Choice Hike, call Dan Kwiatkowski for destination, mileage & meeting place. Feb 27th Annual snowshoe/winter cook-out hike @ Thacher Park, call Carol Traver 295-8039 for info before Feb 13.   Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.  Pancake breakfast will be served @8:00 am beginning on 01/03/2010 and also the following dates. Feb 7th, Mar 7th, and Apr 11th .  Stuffed Pizza will be served  @ Noon – 7 pm on Jan 16th, Feb 20th, Mar 20th, Apr 17th.  Stuffed Pizza will also be served @ Noon – 4:00 pm on Jan 17th, Feb 21st, Mar 21st, and Apr 18th.  The club house is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends. Kids are always welcome and the club have a great hill to ride sleds down.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 53 members present at meeting. The winners of Decemebr’s raffle are as follows: 12/1 – Jake Mika; 12/2 – Andrew Berg; 12/3 – Harold Orelup; 12/4 – Joshua Gebe; 12/5 – Bill Garner; 12/6 – Ted Kiburz; 12/7 – Anthony Risco Jr; 12/8 – Jacob Gifford; 12/9 – Ed Stardog; 12/10 – Joe Murray; 12/11 – John Merlingolo; 12/12 – Ken Benson; 12/13 – Ray Zeh; 12/14 – Linda Hill; 12/15 – Rick Hagadorn Sr.; 12/16 – John Rose; 12/17 – Heather Curvin; 12/18 – Tess Garner; 12/19 – Anthony Risco; 12/20 – Ted Kiburz; 12/21 – David O’Connor; 12/22 – Bill Hanson; 12/23 – Jiggy Drionon; 12/24 – Tess Garner; 12/26 – Donald Parker; 12/27 – Kim Lake; 12/28 – Bill Acher; 12/29 – Mike Ciaravino; 12/30 – Terrence O’Brien Jr.; 12/31 – Bill Laraway.  This raffle is what pays the bills so we can have all the free youth events. The club’s Christmas party was held on December 12th with 65 in attendances. Peter DeBartolo, again was the man in charge. Still no answer on the letter of solicitation which was sent back in November to the United Presbyterian Church of Schoharie for a donation of $1000.00 in support of the Yoiuth Archery Program.  The Church Mission Fund will be making a decision on what Schoharie County Youth groups will receive monies sometime in January. A Black Powder shoot is scheduled for February 7th 11:00 AM and the fee is $10 for the shoot.  Pistol League continues to shoot every Wednesday. POC is Dick Shaul. Youth archery has started on each Saturday and will go through the month of March, with a banquet in April. Five  applications were read which will be voted on in February. The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360 has been working very hard to update the website.  Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. Elections were held with Joe Kopacz elected as President, Walt Zeh as Vice President, Karen Bixby as Sec/Treasurer. Mike Zeh is still Assit. treasurer. The club’s water test passed and everything is a OK. The club voted and approved sending a $300 check to Buck A Member to the NYSCC and also approved a $60 membership to the NYSPRA.  The membership approved to allow the Schoharie County Sheriff department to utilizie the clubs outdoor ranges for practice.         

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on February  2nd.  Correction on last months info . Dave Wood won the big buck gun contest and Todd Bartholomew won the big buck archery contest. The club raised a lot of money through an auction from donated articles from members. Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The January Meeting, 01/28/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Curtis Mott building @ SUNY Cobleskill College. Guest speakers will be Mike Terrell and Keith Isles. They will be discussing the violations handed out during last fall’s Operation Jackhammer. focused on the illegal taking of deer by use of artificial light - a practice commonly known as "deer jacking." This involves night hunting where poachers shine a spotlight on a deer feeding in fields to "freeze" the animal long enough to shoot it -- killing deer when they are most vulnerable. Typically, deer jacking occurs in remote rural areas, late at night. Due to these late hours and secluded areas, there are few, if any, witnesses to this crime. Hopefully you’ll come and join us at the meeting.  Bring in your SCCA dues.
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